
  

 
 

 

2023 is coming to a close… 
 

Wishing all our families and friends a joyful holiday and safe New Year. 

Looking forward to seeing you all again at the start of school in 2024.  

Grade 6 Big Day Out 
Last Thursday 7th December our grade 6 students were treated to the Big 

Day Out run by Gippsland Youth.  While the weather may not have been the 

greatest, it’s clear to see our students made the most of the day.  

Thank you, Gippsland Youth! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More photos further in the newsletter. 

Newsletter – 13th December 2023 

2024: 
Monday 29th January 

Uniform shop open  

11:30 – 3:30pm 

Tuesday 30th January  

Uniform shop open  

11:30 – 3:30pm 

Wednesday 31st January 

Students commence 2024  

9:00am start 

Thursday 1st January 
 

Friday 2nd January 

Breakfast Club 8:15 – 8:45 

Assembly 

______________________ 

coming up: 
Tuesday 19th December 

Uniform shop open 

9am – 3pm 

Wednesday 20th December 

Uniform shop open 

9am – 11am 

Office closes 12:30pm 

______________________ 

reminders: 
Tonight 13th December 

Grade 6 Graduation 

Students arrive at 5pm 

Parents/Carers arrive for 

presentation at 7pm 

Tomorrow Thurs 14th Dec 

Prep & Grade 1/2 swim – 
Last session 

This Friday 15th December 

Last day for students for 

2023 – 3:15pm finish 

Civic’s assembly is held at 

2:15pm 

All families and friends are 

invited to attend. 

 

 



 

Principal’s Report 

 
Class Structure - 2023:  
Teaching positions for next year will be: 
 
Prep: Lucinda Jakobi (Team Leader) 
 
1/2A: Marian Loukes (Team Leader) 
1/2B: Karren Scott 
1/2C: Mark Doddrell 
 
3/4A: Amber Castleman (Team Leader) 
3/4B: Morghan Zagami 
3/4C: Sarah Van Soest 
 
5/6A: Mel Clifford (Team Leader) 
5/6B: Brett Boyd 
5/6C: Rye Stevens 
 
PE: Kelly Poynton 
Drama: Ash Wust 
STEM: TBA 
Art: Natalie Bire 
 
ES staff: Lynda, Lindy, Georgia, Kellie, Sue, Donna, Carly and Amanda will also be providing support across 
the school to various students. 
 
 
Staffing Arrangements: I would like to take this opportunity to welcome Mark Doddrell to our team, Mark has 
been spending the past 2 days getting to know his students and key programs we have around the school. I 
would also like to acknowledge those teaching staff who will be leaving us at the end of this year. Jess 
Erickson, Maria Etheridge, Tori Hibbins, Paige Roberts and Georgie Boyd have all made various contributions 
to the school throughout their time here at LEPS. Each have been instrumental in running so many different 
programs around the school and I would like to wish them all the best for their future. Annie will be back with 
us for a couple of days at the beginning of the year before she welcomes the new addition to the family. Alex 
Collett will be on leave for the first 6 months of the year before returning in the second semester.  
 
Final Thank You: As we enter our final week of school it is always important to acknowledge and thank three 
key groups within our school for their work throughout the year. 
To the community – Thank you for supporting us in so many areas around the school and for wanting to 
become involved in the school for the benefit of our students. Every additional support adds so much value to 
the school and has continued to build our sense of identity and involvement in the community.  
To the Staff – Thank you for being extremely passionate and dedicated to your role. Every staff member goes 
above and beyond their role, putting not only valuable time and effort, into ensuring they create the best 
possible environment to achieve success for our students. All the staff have been a passionate driving force 
behind what we have achieved this year and should be credited fully with our achievements over the last 12 
months. 
To The Students – Finally to the students who have risen to so many challenges throughout the year to make 
sure they make the most of every opportunity available to them throughout the year. 



 

 
Reflecting on 2023: As we look back over the year and reflect on the progress we have made, it reminds us 
of how far we have come with our students. Tonight I am attending grade 6 graduation, to acknowledge the 
journey each of our students has been on since prep. Students spend less than 1% of their lives in school and 
it always reminds me of the importance of making every minute of every day count. I wish all of our grade 6’s 
the best of luck for the future and look forward to hearing about their adventures in the years to come. 
 
A number of our families will be leaving the school as their final child completes grade 6 or they are moving to 
another school. Some of these families have been with the school for many years through various siblings, 
providing ongoing support to the school across a wide range of areas. Sadly we say goodbye to the: Lane, 
Rogers, Daniel, Woodward, Balintong, Jakobi, Bushby, Carter, Grizic, Hawke, Misiak, Schaefer, Van Nispen, 
Bell, Fitzgerald, Freeman, McManus, Perry, Teohaere, Honeychurch, Klos, McKay, Lothian and Russell 
families. We wish you all the best and thank you for your ongoing support throughout the years.  
 
Final Assembly: A reminder to all parents that our final assembly will be on this Friday 16th December at 2:15, 
students will then be dismissed at 3:15pm.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish all of our families a very Merry Christmas and a safe and happy 
New Year. Every day I feel honoured and lucky to be part of such an amazing team working in an incredible 
community. Whilst I am looking forward to the holidays, I am already excited about what the new year brings 
as we continue to build on our strengths to create amazing learning opportunities for our students. See you in 
2024. 
 

Simon Prior 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

Last week 
 

 Monday 4/11                       80.00%  

Tuesday 5/11                        85.34% 

Wednesday 6/11                 84.89% 

Thursday 7/11                      87.56% 

Friday 8/11                            78.23% 

Instrumental Music 

 

Can all students that have a LEPS hire 

instrument, either a guitar, trumpet, trombone, 

clarinet, saxophone, flute or violin, PLEASE 

bring them into their classroom tomorrow or 

this Friday –  Place them in their bag locker or 

in a safe place in their classroom. I will be 

coming in to check, maintain, and tune 

instruments before the end of term and need 

to do an inventory of all the instruments. 

 

Mrs Caddie 

 



 

Belonging 5/6B 
Belonging is a big responsibility, it’s not the only responsibility, but the other 
values too, but this week we will be talking about belonging. Belonging means 

to take care of equipment in a useful way, like say you have a pencil but it is 
broken, you should still use the rest of it. To show you actually care about 

using the equipment properly. Not only that, but you should make people feel 
like they belong. Make them feel they are a part of this school, you should also 

wear your school uniform proudly. You don’t need to just use belonging in 
school, but also out of school. It’s important to understand this value because 
you’re going to need it one day. Like money, you need to spend it wisely, not 

in a stupid way. You should use money in a useful way, you should only spend 
it when needed and not wanted. Especially when people don’t look, feel or act 
in a ‘usual way’. Like disabled or autistic people, you should really help them 

feel comfortable and belong. 

By Ariana & Sav 

 



 

Prep 2024 Start 

 

Week 1 : Wednesday 31st January 2024 

Prep students commence school at 9:00am and finish at 3:15pm 

- If you arrive after 9:00am, please sign your child in at the front office and make 

your way to the prep classroom. 

Prep students attend school on Thursday 1st February and Friday 2nd February 9:00am to 3:15pm. 

- Every prep student will be given a time for a 1-hour mandatory assessment 

during the first week.  This will be held on one of the Prep free Wednesdays at a 

time chosen by you. 

- Parents are not required to attend this assessment.  

Week 2 : Wednesday 7th February 

Prep students stay home for a rest day.   

Week 3 : Wednesday 14th February 

Prep students stay home for a rest day.   

Week 4 : Wednesday 21st February 

Prep students stay home for a rest day.   

Week 5 : Wednesday 28th February 

Prep students stay home for a rest day.   

- This is the last Wednesday that Prep students stay home. 

Week 6 : 

Prep students are expected to attend a 5 day school week.  

- If your child is unable to attend, please use the Audiri App or call the 

office to notify of missed attendance. 

 

 



 

Grade 6 Big Day Out 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Grade 2 Sleepover 
 

On Thursday 7th December our Grade 2 students 

started their camp program with our sleepover in the 

library.  They had a great time in the evening with 

mini golf, ice cream, lollies, pizza, birthday cake and 

a movie.  The following morning, they ate pancakes 

and fruit for breakfast before being picked up for a 

much needed rest at home. 

Congratulations Grade 2 on a successful 

night! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Label all items. 
 

Over the break, please check that all items like drink bottles, lunch boxes, bags, hats, school jumpers etc are 

labelled with a clear name. 

We want every student to get their items back!  

We have an extensive number of unnamed jumpers hanging in the grade 3/4 area that would like to find a 

home.  Feel free to claim an additional jumper by taking one home before Friday 15th December.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
A fantastic opportunity for  

OSHC Educators 
to join our Centre on a Casual basis.  

We require OSHC educators to work at Lakes Entrances and Swan Reach Services. 
     
Our growing team is seeking enthusiastic & dedicated early childhood & OSHC educators to join us. We cater for 
children aged birth to twelve years and provide a range of additional services to our children and families in the 
community. 

Due to continued growth and expansion of our service we are looking to build on our already established team of 
highly motivated, professional Educators to continue our journey in a great workplace environment.  

Our Educators must be passionate about achieving quality outcomes for children, their families and our community. 
You must be highly motivated, enthusiastic and have proven Early Childhood skills. If you would like to work in a 
community run not for profit centre who value and appreciate their staff, then this is the centre for you! 

 
Some of what we offer:  

• Above award wage  

• Excellent facilities and resources  

• Ongoing professional development training  
 

Successful applicants must:   
• Hold a Cert 3 or Diploma in Early Childhood Education and Care or willing to upskill 

• Be passionate and enthusiastic about Early Childhood Education 

• Have strong leadership, communication and organisation skills   

• Have a Working With Children Check 

 
Further enquiries to the OSHC Supervisor on 5144 6952  
 
Please contact the centre to receive a position description and email your updated CV to 
gumnutsoshccoord@gmail.com  

Gumnuts is committed to child safety 

 
Gumnuts acknowledges the Gunaikurnai people as the traditional custodians of the land of where Gumnuts now is. 

We pay respect to their Elders past and present and emerging. 

 

mailto:gumnutsoshccoord@gmail.com


 

Grade 5/6 Students at Jump and Climb 
Last Friday 8th December, our grade 5/6 students travelled to Jump and Climb.  With an early start, we 

ventured to Traralgon for a full day of fun!  We jumped for an hour and climbed for an hour making very 

exhausted students for the bus trip home.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

‘The Department of Education and Training does not endorse the products or services of any private advertiser.  No responsibility is accepted by 
the Department of Education Employment and Training for accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them.’ 

 

LEPS Out of school hours care holiday hours 

                       

Closed from Thursday 21st December 2023 

Re-opens Monday 15th January 2023 

Vacation care program commences.  


